Faculty Mentoring in the International Studies Major

The International Studies Major is designed to include a close relationship to a UK faculty member in the IS major’s senior year.  

International Studies (IS) majors develop a close, one on one relationship with their faculty mentors in the spring semester of their graduating year.  They do so in conjunction with pursuit of INT 495 Senior Capstone Research Experience and Seminar.

During the junior year, an IS major is encouraged by the IS professional advisor to seek out a faculty member to act as her/his faculty mentor during the senior year.  This faculty member is typically an instructor for a course the IS major has found particularly intriguing.  Toward the end of the fall semester of the IS major’s senior year, s/he must complete an INT 495 learning contract with this faculty member.  The two will work closely (typically at least bi-weekly) on the IS capstone research project, a ca. 25 page research paper or equivalent creative project to be completed as part of INT 495 during the spring semester of the major’s senior year.  This project may include working with the faculty mentor’s data directly, pursuit of a library-based research project, or the production of a creative endeavor.  In all cases, the IS major develops a close, personal relationship with her or his faculty mentor over the course of this project and under his/her guidance.  The project culminates in an oral presentation of the capstone project in the INT 495 seminar, to which the faculty mentor is invited.

In addition, IS majors receive mentoring under the auspices of the INT 495 seminar that accompanies their INT 495 Capstone Senior Research Project.  The seminar includes a fieldtrip, guest speakers, career counselor visits or visits to the James Stuckert Career Center, and other opportunities both to explore future careers for their post-graduation IS education and other opportunities to interact with faculty outside the classroom.
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